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August 7th 2023   Public Tax Hearing  Wayland City Hall 3:45pm 
 
Public Hearing was held 15 minutes before regular monthly meeting. Purpose of the meeting was setting 
of Real and Personal Tax rates for 2023 tax year.  Those in attendance were Connie Handyside, Sherry 
Bunker, David Bunker, Donna Ash, Joe Booth, Ryan Orr & Clayle Franklin.  The proposed rates are .2466 
(per 100 dollar valuation) Street Fund & .7398 (per 100 dollar valuation) General Fund. 
 
No visitors attended. Meeting was closed at 4:00pm. 
 
August 7th, 2023  Regular Meeting  Wayland City Hall  4pm 
 
Regular meeting was brought to order with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by roll call: Sherry Bunker-
present, Connie Handyside-present, Donna Ash-present, Joe Booth-present; also present was City 
Deputies Ryan Orr and our new Deputy, that replaces Tim Vice, Clayle Franklin.  City worker Doug 
Smeltser was also in attendance. 
 
Connie Handyside made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker to accept the minutes from the July 2023 Regular 
meeting.  Vote was Connie Handyside-aye, Sherry Bunker-aye, Donna Ash-aye, Joe Booth-aye. 
 
Donna Ash made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker to pay the bills. Vote was Donna Ash-aye, Sherry Bunker-
aye, Joe Booth-aye, Connie Handyside-aye. 
 
Mayor Bunker brought up that the minutes have not been in the paper.  Sherry Bunker made motion 2nd 
by Connie Handyside to post them on the window in City Hall as well as put them on FB on the City of 
Wayland’s FB page.  Vote was Sherry Bunker-aye, Connie Handyside-aye, Donna Ash-aye, Joe Booth-aye. 
 
Resolution 2023-1 (Resolution setting Tax rate for the City of Wayland for the 2023 tax year has been 
posted for public in the window for the last 2 weeks), was next on the agenda. Connie Handyside made 
motion 2nd by Donna Ash to approve.  The vote was Connie Handyside-aye, Donna Ash-aye, Joe Booth-
aye, Sherry Bunker-aye. 
 
The sewer clean out bill from Shane Smeltser was discussed. It was for $140.00 and the problem ended 
up not being on Shane but on the City.  Sherry Bunker made motion 2nd by Donna Ash to pay the bill 
with the understanding that from this point forward these bills would not be paid without prier council 
approval. Vote was Sherry Bunker-aye, Donna Ash-aye, Joe Booth-aye, Connie Handyside-aye. 
 
City Budget for the fiscal year of 2023 to 2024 was presented to the board.  Sherry Bunker made motion 
2nd by Donna Ash to accept. Vote was Sherry Bunker-aye, Donna Ash-aye, Joe Booth-aye, Connie 
Handyside-aye. 
 
Connie Handyside made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker to renew the Sheriff’s Contract. Vote was Connie 
Handyside-aye, Sherry Bunker-aye, Joe Booth-aye, Donna Ash-aye. 
 
Connie Handyside made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker that if a Holliday falls on meeting night or the first 
day of the month, the meeting is to be moved to Thursday of that same week. Vote was Connie 
Handyside-aye, Sherry Bunker-aye, Joe Booth-aye, Donna Ash-aye. 
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Deputies reported that after last big rain there was a kayak reported missing on the west side of town. 
 
Doug Smeltser reported that he is still trying to get back-hoe ram fixed. 
 
With no further business Connie Handyside made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker to adjourn. Vote was 
Connie Handyside-aye, Sherry Bunker-aye, Donna Ash-aye, Joe Booth-aye. 
 
MEETING ADJOURNED. 
 
 
 
 
 


